
Dear St John’s families,

It has been a joy to see all the children in school and I have had a wonderful 
first week. Thank you for all your smiles and welcomes.
We are so proud of the way the children have settled back in. This week in 
collective worship we thought about how each one of us has a role to play in 
‘growing together’. Ecclesiastes 4: 9-12 helped us to to understand what the 
bible teaches us about needing and supporting each other. 
The children were very impressed by the cakes the school staff designed 
during our INSET days to represent St John’s.

Start of the Day
Next week with our Reception children will start attending full days and this 
will increase the queue towards the town centre. Therefore, can Year 1 and 2 
please queue in the opposite direction towards Watford Junction station.

Events
The calendar is beginning to fill up. During the year we aim for all families to 
have 3 opportunities to come into school. We need to do this in a COVID 
safe way. Please watch out for more information. 

In Love and Respect
Headteacher
Mrs Samantha Da Costa

St John’s Weekly Newsletter
Growing Together in Love and Respect

  This month’s value is:

Growing 
Together

Every week your child will be 

No update on learning for this 
week

This week has been all about 
settling into our new classes!

Online Safety
For e-safety support and advice please click on this link 
Please click on the links below for more information on 
e-safety.
Think you know 
Disney Wild 
About Safety
Smartie The Penguin
Childnet Safety Internet
A useful guide to apps to help keep your child safe online
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Attendance this week = 96.28%

Monday 13th September
Reception Children begin full time

Wednesday, 15th September
Year 5 Swimming lessons start 
2.00pm - 3.00pm

Monday 20th September
Reception Meet the Teacher virtual 
session 7pm

Tuesday 21st September 
Year 2 and 3 Meet the Teacher 
virtual session 6pm

Wednesday 22nd September
Year 4 Meet the Teacher virtual 
session 6pm
Year 1 Meet the Teacher virtual 
session 7pm

Friday 24th September
Year 5 Meet the Teacher virtual 
session 6pm

Wednesday 6th October
Harvest lead by Year 5 in church - 
Year 5 parents only invited. 

Tuesday 19th and Wednesday 21st 
October 
Update on Learning - Virtual - 
Times to be confirmed. An 
opportunity to meet with the class 
teacher.

Key Dates

School Milk

If your child is over 
the age of 5 and you 
want to register them 
for school milk. 
Please use this link.

Friday, 10th September 
2021

https://www.nspcc.org.uk/preventing-abuse/keeping-children-safe/online-safety/
https://www.thinkuknow.co.uk/parents/Support-tools/home-activity-worksheets/
https://disneywildaboutsafety.com/kids/games/
https://disneywildaboutsafety.com/kids/games/
https://www.childnet.com/resources/smartie-the-penguin
http://www.childnet.com/parents-and-carers
http://www.saferinternet.org.uk/
https://drive.google.com/open?id=1Mv4VWHUZtHnMI4w2wG_I9QPiiMG2X6tV
https://drive.google.com/drive/folders/0ByWTKigPY8GgbFRDZF92YzkzMVk?usp=sharing
https://www.coolmilk.com/parents/


Year 5 Aviary
Aviary have been using place value to 
help them compare large numbers. Miss 
Haylett is so pleased to see the children 
showing care and respect to the 
presentation to their learning.

Reception Class
Our new Reception children have been exploring their new 
environment and especially enjoying the trim trail.

Year 3 Botanical & Arboretum
We have been using their sketching skills to 
sketch the skyline of Watford in the style of the 
illustrator Laura Carlin.

Year 1 Vesper & Aurora
This week we have been growing together by revisiting key skills that we learned in Reception. Building the learning 'roots' 
before we start growing a stalk, leaves and flowers as a class (metaphorically, obviously). 
We are challenging ourselves to follow instructions to build construction pieces out of lego, drawing pictures of plants 
using 2D shapes and revisiting key number skills. 

Year 2 Terra & Aqueous
In Year 2 we have had a fantastic first week back at school. We enjoyed playing some parachute games on the rooftop 
early in the week. We also had some playing to learn time where children made some Kapla models and some flowers 
using geometric shapes. In Maths we used dominoes to explore doubles/not doubles. We also have been practicing 
making numbers, today we practised making 20.

SCHOOL LIFE

Year 4 Solar

The children have been busy on their maths this week. Lots of 
understanding has been developed around the concept number properties. 



P.E. days for each year group are shown below. Please note that for 
Y5, on the weeks they are swimming, there will be no PE on Fridays.

PARENT INFORMATION
Face Coverings

We still expect adults to wear face coverings at drop off and pick up 
times. This is to keep protections in place due to the number of cases 
in our community.  

Covid

We ask that our families continue to be cautious 
when their children display COVID symptoms. 
We would rather your child was off for a day 
with a cough while you check to see how it 
develops before sending them in. 
By being cautious, we have the best chance of 
keeping the majority of children well and in 
school. 
We will continue to let the whole school 
community know when we are informed of a 
positive Covid case, without identifying the 
person who has tested positive. 

Emailing the School Office

Please can we remind families that when emailing the school or 
leaving a message on the answerphone that you give your child's full 
name and their class and/or their teacher. 
If you do not provide these details, it will lead to delays in answering or 
forwarding your queries.

Please remember that email is for non-urgent questions and we will 
aim to answer them within 2 school days. If something is urgent, 
please telephone the school office on 01923 255017.
Thank you for your continued support.

St John’s school Uniform

We have been made aware that Mapac, the 
company who supplies our St John’s branded 
uniform, are struggling to meet all their orders 
across the UK and are now prioritising the younger 
sizes first. 
The supplies will hopefully arrive soon. Please let 
the school office know if you have not been able to 
get hold of all items of uniform.
This is an issue affecting many suppliers.

Menu Update

Due to supply issues, very much like the rest of the UK, our 
kitchen is sometimes struggling to get the correct orders.

We ask that you bear with us, if there is a major change to the 
meals we will let you know.

However, we may make some small swaps to provide a balanced 
meal based on what food supplies are available. 



A Reminder from Herts Police



Online Safety Update


